










































































































































Weekday Ministries Programs 

WEEKDA Y Ministries is a vibrant program, meeting the needs of three- and four­

year-olds in the Creative Comers Preschool, and the needs of infants through two year aIds 

in the Children's Day Out Program. The name Weekday Ministries was encouraged by 

Rev. Mary Magnusson in 1989 to combine both child-care programs under a single 

director, board, and direction. Through both programs, the church is able to expand its 

ministries into our community and offer a safe, loving environment for our precious 

children. 

As a community outreach program, Creative Comers Preschool began in 1972 as 

one of the first area preschools. Betty and Gary Raines, Kay Williams, and Jeanne Whittle 

pursued approval from the church, and started the program with Mrs. Whittle as director. 

The program was a success, and in seven years had a waiting list of over 125 children. 

Members and neighbors put their children's names on a waiting list at birth. For one year 

early on, the program operated morning and afternoon classes to accorrunodate the demand. 

Creative Comers is a state licensed, developmentally appropriate program serving a 

culturally diverse enrollment and meeting the needs of special needs families. The children 

learn preschool academics, Spanish weekly from Ellie Saenz, and chapel weekly from the 

Diaconal Minister. There is much competition from other preschools in the area now. 

While big brothers or sisters were in preschool, the mothers began to see a need for 

a Mother's Day Out Program. The program was designed to give homemakers a few hours 

to run errands, or take a break from the children. The children enjoy peer time, art, and 

story time. Summer programs in the 1970s started as a co-op group among mothers who 

shared the work schedule to "pay" the child's way which led to a formal Mother's Day Out 

Program. 

Marty Caylor initiated the Mother's Day Out program in 1979. She and Terry 

Worthy previewed many programs in the area, and modeled ours after the Seabrook UMC. 

Terry Worthy served as the first director. The program has always been successful. 

However, the greatest demand today is for full daycare because so many mothers work 

outside the home. 
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The Weekday Ministries program has made many contributions to the church. 

Many new church members have come from families enrolled in the program. The program 

pays a sizable monthly fee, donated the new lights in the church hallway in 1995, divided 

the cost of the laminator, and its staff has spent many hours cleaning, painting, and 

improving the church facilities. The new playground in 1992 built under the leadership of 

Denise Frere and Lois Thigpen, and the new classrooms completed in 1995 ensure that the 

church and program are ready to serve our community for many years to come. 

Creative Corners Directors: 

1973-77 Jeanne Whittle 

1978-80 Vicki Lowrey 

1981-88 Glynda Evans 

1989 Lois Aaron 

Mother's Day Out Directors: 

1979-82 Terry Worthy 

1983 Jackie Sallis 

1984 Sherry Hale 

1985 Stephanie Scott 

1986-89 Chris Cowan 

Weekday Ministries Directors: 

1989-92 Alice Davis 

1992 Donna Burkett 

1993-95 Raz Creamer 

Teachers who taught 10 years or more: 

Eileen Bauerlein 

Sonia Carpentieri 

Ellie Saenz 



LCUMC Blood Drives 

REG ULAR blood drives have been a part of the outreach effort at League City 

United Methodist Church since November 1977. Rev. Robert Phillips was the fITst donor. 

He and others have provided many more units over the years. 

By 1981,37 members of the congregation gave a total of 103 units of blood. The 

amount given in 1986 was 107 units. The annual churchwide goal each of those years was 

100 units. 

Mrs. Mary Carpenter and Mrs. Nonna Dick organized the program. Mrs. Nancy Frank: 

took on the responsibility from 1981 through 1984 and was followed by Mrs. Tina Harrell, 

who continues to run the program today. 

The object from the start has been to ensure that local hospitals have an adequate 

supply of blood. At one time, hospitals in the area solicited blood donors by paying $10 for 

each unit donated. Unfortunately, this was a means of quick cash for alcoholics and drug 

dependents. 

In an effort to improve the quality of donated blood, churches were asked to 

provide volunteer donors. The donated blood goes to the Gulf Coast Regional Blood 

Center. Members of League City United Methodist Church, and the community as a whole, 

benefit from the donor program. If just 25% the active families in the church donate a unit 

each per drive, all members of the congregation can receive whatever blood they need at 

little or no cost. 
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